
 

Dear All,                   Date: 19th February 2024 

With immense pride and anticipation, I extend a heartfelt invitation to all to witness a 
momentous event: a thrilling basketball match between our Indian national team and the 
Iranian squad. This high-voltage encounter will take place on February 26th, 2024, at 6:00 PM 
onwards at the iconic KD Jadhav Indoor Stadium in New Delhi. This event will be remarkable 
as it will be the first time the Indian team will play on home soil for an international 
competition, providing a golden opportunity for the fans to cheer and support them as they 
embark on their journey towards the coveted FIBA Asia Cup title. 

Our players have put in immense effort in the last three months at the National Basketball 
Academy in Chennai, and this match holds even greater significance as it follows three months 
of rigorous training. They have pushed themselves beyond their limits, honed their skills, and 
are now ready to showcase their exceptional talent on the International stage. I urge you all 
to come together on February 26th not just to witness a game, but to witness the culmination 
of their dedication and resilience, translated into a display of exceptional athleticism on the 
court. 

As a token of gratitude, we deeply appreciate your contributions to Indian basketball, and we 
extend our invite to all State Presidents, Secretaries, Office-bearers, Arjuna Awardees, 
Coaches, Technical officers, Passionate fans, and supporters of the sport's growth. Join us for 
this unforgettable evening and be part of something special. 

We believe your presence will inspire the Indian team to perform at their peak and create an 
electric atmosphere within the stadium. Let's move forward in unity and leave and come 
together to celebrate this momentous occasion. Your presence will be a testament to the 
unifying power of sport and the unwavering spirit of Indian basketball. Mark your calendars, 
secure your seats, and join us on February 26th to be a part of this historic event. Together, 
let us witness a thrilling encounter, celebrate the passion for the game, and cheer for our 
team as they strive for victory! 

           

Aadhav Arjuna  
          President, BFI  


